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MARCH   VOL. 70 
2021   NO. 12 

PUBLISHED MONTHLY BY 
CAPTREE POWER SQUADRON 

DISTRICT 3 
A UNIT OF UNITED STATES POWER SQUADRONS® POWER AND SAIL 

Chartered 19 March 1951 

BULLETIN BOARD 
MAR 03 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Zoom 

05 D-3 Council Meeting – Virtual
12 D-3 Spring Conference & Change-of-Watch – Virtual
17 Captree Annual General Membership Mtg – ELECTIONS – Zoom
19 Captree’s 70th Anniversary (Founded 19 March 1951)

APR 07 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Zoom 
11 D-3 Memorial Service – United Methodist Church, Port Washington - TENTATIVE
15 D-3 Operations Training - Virtual
21 Captree General Membership Meeting – COW Ceremony – Zoom

MAY 05 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Zoom 
19 Captree General Membership Meeting – Zoom 
29-31 Memorial Day Weekend Raft-ups – Oak Island

2021 is USPS’s 108th Year of Education for Safe Boating (Founded Feb 2, 1914) 
CAPTREE LOG 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION – CAPTREE POWER SQUADRON, INC., DISTRICT 3 
A UNIT OF UNITED STATES POWER SQUADRONS® POWER AND SAIL 

155 Skidmore Road, N. Babylon, NY  11703 
Issue Date: March 2021 – Volume 70 – Issue # 12 

The content of this publication does not reflect an endorsement of this publication or the opinion of the 
organization it represents. 

Visit Captree’s NEW Website at:  www.captreeboaters.com 
Questions? - Call Captree’s dedicated phone # 631-533-2160 or Email abccaptree@gmail.com 

District 3 Website: www.weboatsafe.com 
USPS Website: www.americasboatingclub.org 

Copy deadline for the April CAPTREE LOG material is 20 March 2021 
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Visit Captree’s NEW Website at www.captreeboaters.com 
Questions? - Call Captree’s dedicated phone # 631-533-2160 or Email abccaptree@gmail.com 

District 3 Website: www.weboatsafe.com 
USPS Website:  www.americasboatingclub.org 

Let’s Not Forget The USPS Pledge
I do solemnly pledge to: 

Abide by the Bylaws of the United States Power Squadrons; 

Promote high standards of navigation and seamanship; 

Maintain my boat and operate it legally; 

Render assistance whenever possible; 

And conduct myself in a manner that 

Will add prestige, honor, and respect 

To the United States Power Squadrons. 

Please patronize Captree Supporters and mention
“THE CAPTREE LOG” 

ACCOUNTING FIRMS  
BENDER, CICCOTTO & CO, CPA’s LLP    
PETER TERESCO, INCOME TAX & ACCOUNTING 

CANVAS & UPHOLSTERY 
LONG ISLAND CANVAS AND UPHOLSTERY 

COMMERCIAL ENERGY SOLUTIONS 
AZTEC ENERGY GROUP 
ECOENERGY SUPPLY 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS 
KINETIC ELECTRIC 

ENTERTAINMENT 
BABYLON LANES 

FUNERAL HOMES 
JOHNSTONS’ WELLWOOD FUNERAL HOME 
POWELL FUNERAL HOME 

MARINAS 
PEARL GRAY MARINA 

MARINE SUPPLIES 
FRED CHALL MARINE SUPPLY 
MARINE MATE 

PARALEGAL SERVICES 
PATRICK DeLUCA 

RESTAURANTS 
LINDENCREST DINER 

SECURITY SYSTEMS 
NORTH EAST WIRING SERVICES 

STONE & MASON SUPPLIES AND MORE 
NICOLIA INDUSTRIES 
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Fiscal Year May 1, 2020 to April 30, 2021 

COMMANDER 
Cdr Carol Johnson, AP 

155 Skidmore Road 
N. Babylon, NY 11703

631-242-6117

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
Lt/C Jack Stange, AP 

P.O. Box 
N. Babylon, NY 11703

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 
Lt/C George Tracy, SN 

19 Lewis Circle 
Babylon, NY 11702 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 
Lt/C Linda LaDez, S 

36 Bunnell Place 
W. Babylon, NY 11704

SECRETARY 
Lt/C Michael Richter, AP 

135 West Islip Road 
West Islip, NY 11795 

ASSISTANT EDUCATIONAL 
OFFICER 

P/Lt/C Eugene Johnson, AP 
155 Skidmore Road 

N Babylon, NY 11703 

ASSISTANT ADMIN. OFFICER 
1st Lt Maria McSweeney 

185 Woodsome Road 
Babylon, NY 11702 

ASSISTANT SECRETARY 
1st Lt Paul Rondinello 

12 Sexton Drive 
West Islip, NY 11795 

FLAG LIEUTENANT 
P/Lt/C Eugene Johnson, AP 

155 Skidmore Road 
N Babylon, NY 11703 

TREASURER 
Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 

14 Harbor Place 
Massapequa, NY 11758 

CHAPLAIN 
Cdr Carol Johnson, AP 
 155 Skidmore Road 
N. Babylon, NY 11703

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

ASSISTANT TREASURER 
P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP 

137 Fairview Road 
Massapequa, NY 11758 

Members at Large – 1 yr term 
Garry Biggs 

Lt Charles Cooper, AP 
Stephen Katsur 

P/C Thomas Zimmer, AP 

Members at Large – 2 yr term 
Robert Fisher, P 

P/C Leonard Scheide, JN 
P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP 

P/C Charles Virga, Jr., AP 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE RULES COMMITTEE AUDITING COMMITTEE 
Chairperson 

Lt Pavlos Mourdoukoutas, AP - 
1yr 

Members 
P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP - 2yr 

P/C Thomas Zimmer, AP - 3yr 

Chairperson 
Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN - 1yr 

Members 
Lt/C Michael Richter, AP - 2yr 
P/C Thomas Zimmer, AP - 3yr 

Chairperson 
Lt Joseph Tavella, AP - 1yr 

Members 
P/Lt/C Eugene Johnson, AP - 2yr 

Garry Biggs - 3yr 

CAPTREE LOG PUBLICATION STAFF 

Editor/Publisher - Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 
Assistant Editor - Vacant 
Photographers - P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP  

  P/C Charles Virga, Jr., AP 

Business Managers – Lt/C Michael Richter, AP 
     Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 

Distribution - Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 

Visit Captree’s NEW Website at:  www.captreeboaters.com 
Questions? - Call Captree’s dedicated phone # 631-533-2160 or Email abccaptree@gmail.com 

District 3 Website: www.weboatsafe.com  
USPS Website:  www.americasboatingclub.org 
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CAPTREE POWER SQUADRON & DISTRICT 3 
2021-22 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

2021 

MARCH 03 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Zoom 
05 D-3 Council Meeting – Virtual
12 D-3 Spring Conference & Change-of-Watch – Virtual
17 Captree Annual General Membership Meeting – ELECTIONS – Zoom
19 Captree’s 70th Anniversary (Founded 19 March 1951)

APRIL 07 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Zoom 
11 D-3 Memorial Service – United Methodist Church, Port Washington – TENTATIVE
15 D-3 Operations Training – Virtual
21 Captree General Membership Meeting – COW Ceremony – Zoom

MAY 05 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Venue TBA 
19 Captree General Membership Meeting – Venue TBA 
29-31 Memorial Day Weekend Raft-ups – Oak Island 

JUNE 02 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Venue TBA 
16 Captree General Membership Meeting – Venue TBA  

JULY       03-05 July 4th Weekend Daily Raft-ups – Captree Cove, Oak Island 
Wkends Impromptu weekend Raft-ups – Locations TBA 
07 Captree Executive Committee – Location TBA 
TBA Captree Summer Picnic – Robert Moses Boat Basin, Field 3 - TENTATIVE 
29-31 Beginning portion of Captree Summer Cruise <<<<<<<<<<<<<< JOIN US - IT WILL BE FUN 
30-31 D-3 Rendezvous East - TENTATIVE

AUGUST Wkends Impromptu weekend Raft-ups – Locations TBA 
01-08 End portion of Captree Summer Cruise <<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<< JOIN US - IT WILL BE FUN 
04 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Venue TBA 
18 Captree General Membership Mtg – Venue TBA 

SEPTEMBER 01 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Venue TBA 
04-06 Labor Day Weekend Daily Raft-ups – Captree Cove, Oak Island 
TBA Basket Making for Fall Rendezvous - TENTATIVE 
15 Captree General Membership Meeting – Venue TBA 
18-19 Captree Fall Rendezvous – Cedar Beach Marina - TENTATIVE 

OCTOBER TBA D-3 Council Meeting – Venue TBA
06 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Venue TBA
20 Captree General Membership Meeting – Venue TBA
TBA Captree End-of-Season Brunch – Captain Bill’s, Bay Shore - TENTATIVE
TBA Captree Oktoberfest or Halloween Party - TENTATIVE

NOVEMBER TBA D-3 Fall Conference – Venue TBA
03 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Venue TBA
17 Captree General Membership Meeting – Venue TBA

DECEMBER 01 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Venue TBA 
TBA Captree Ladies’ Holiday Luncheon - TENTATIVE 
TBA Captree Men’s Holiday Spaghetti Lunch with the Boy Scouts - TENTATIVE 
TBA Captree Holiday Party - TENTATIVE

2022 
JANUARY 20 2022-23 Captree Nominations’ Slate Due 

TBA D-3 Orientation Meeting – Venue TBA

FEBRUARY 02 USPS 108th Anniversary (Founded 02 February 1914) 
02 Captree Executive Committee Meeting – Venue TBA 
TBA USPS National Convention – Venue TBA 
16 Captree General Membership Meeting – Venue TBA 

Visit Captree’s NEW Website at:  www.captreeboaters.com 
Questions? - Call Captree’s dedicated phone # 631-533-2160 or Email 

abccaptree@gmail.com 
District 3 Website: www.weboatsafe.com 

USPS Website: www.americasboatingclub.org
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COMMANDER’S REPORT 

Cdr. Carol Johnson, AP 

May your day be touched by a bit of Irish luck, 

brightened by a song in your heart and warmed by 

the smiles of the people you love. 

One of my favorite Irish Sayings 

While I write this article and look out my window at 
all the snow that has fallen in the past few days, I find 
it hard to believe that we are entering the month of 
March.  As time flies by, the weather will start to get 
warmer and boaters will begin their preparations to 
set sail once again. 

I am happy to report that Captree continues to thrive, 
albeit virtually, with all meetings via Zoom.  As you 
all are aware, things have started to look up with the 
distribution of the Covid-19 vaccines bringing hopes 
that the pandemic will soon be a thing of the past and 
we will be able to resume with our activities in the 
good old-fashioned way. 

With nothing keeping America’s Boating Club down, 
the National Annual Meeting was held from February 
15th to February 25th, entirely via Zoom.  I hope 
some of you were able to participate in some of the 
sessions as Zoom allowed attendance without having 
to travel or the expense of travelling. 

A proud moment for Captree during National’s 
Award Ceremony held on February 19th was the 
presentation of the Governing Board’s Member 
Emeritus Award to our very own Past Commander, 
Len Schiede, JN, for earning his 50th merit mark. 
Congratulations Len! 

Len has been active and working diligently within the 
Captree Power Squadron for 51 years.  He received 
his Life Membership in 1976 having earned the first 
25 of his 51 merit marks.  On the education front, Len 
completed Seamanship in 1973, both Piloting and 
Advanced Piloting in 1974, and in 1985 completed 
Junior Navigation. In 2009 he completed Cruise 
Planning, his third elective.  That, combined with AP, 
earned him his Educational Proficiency. 

Besides serving as Commander of Captree from May 
1986 to April 1987, Len has worn many hats for our 
squadron.  Currently still active, Len holds the 
positions of Member-at-Large and Public Relations 
Officer, both of which he has done for many years. 

Past Commander Len Schiede, JN 

Captree applauds and thanks P/C Len Schiede, 
JN, for all he has done and continues to do for the 
Captree Power Squadron! 

Captree’s Annual General Membership Meeting has 
been moved to Wednesday, March 24th so our 
members can have the opportunity to celebrate St. 
Patrick’s Day on the 17th.  If you have not been 
joining our Zoom meetings in the past, try not to miss 
this one as Elections are being held.  The final Slate 
of nominees is included in this addition of the LOG. 
Two positions remain without nominees, one on the 
Nominating Committee and the other on the Auditing 
Committee. If you are interested in holding either of 
these positions, please give me a call.  Don’t forget to 
mark your calendar for this very important annual 
meeting.  And Snow Birds, you no longer have to 
miss this meeting now that it’s held virtually. 

Looking forward to seeing you all very soon.  Please 
stay healthy! 

Carol 
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING & PROPOSED SLATE 
CAPTREE POWER SQUADRON 

The Annual Meeting of Captree Power Squadron will be held on Wednesday, March 17, 2021, at 8:00 PM, via 
Zoom or at the Moose Lodge, for the purpose of election of Officers, Assistant Officers, and members of the 
Elected Committees.  The following are revised recommendations submitted February 4, 2021, replacing those 
previously submitted on January 21, 2021, to the Squadron Secretary by the Nominating Committee for Captree’s 
2021 general elections. 

Elected Officers for a 1-year term beginning May 2021 and expiring April 2022: 

Commander Lt/C Jack Stange, AP 
Executive Officer P/C Thomas Zimmer, AP 
Education Officer Lt/C George A. Tracy, SN 
Administrative Officer Lt/C Linda LaDez, S 
Secretary Lt/C Michael Richter, AP 
Treasurer Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 

Elected Assistant Officers for a 1-year term beginning May 2021 and expiring April 2022: 

Assistant SEO  P/Lt/C Gene Johnson, AP 
Assistant AO 1st Lt Maria McSweeney 

Assistant Secretary 1st Lt Paul Rondinello 

Assistant Treasurer P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP 

Elected Committee Members: 

Executive Committee Members-at-Large: 

2-year term expiring April 2023 Garry Biggs 
2-year term expiring April 2023 1st Lt Charles Cooper, AP 
2-year term expiring April 2023 Stephen Katsur 
2-year term expiring April 2023 John Latini 

*2-year term expiring April 2022 Robert Fisher, P 
*2-year term expiring April 2022 P/C Leonard Schiede, JN 
*2-year term expiring April 2022 P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP  
*2-year term expiring April 2022 P/C Charles Virga, AP 

Nominating Committee Members: 
*3-year term expiring April 2022 P/Lt/C Robert Silz, AP 
3-year term expiring April 2023 To be nominated at Annual Meeting 
3-year term expiring April 2024 P/C Carol Johnson, AP 

Rules Committee Members: 
*3-year term expiring April 2022 Lt/C Michael Richter, AP 
*3-year term expiring April 2023 P/C Thomas Zimmer, AP 
3-year term expiring April 2024 Lt/C Frank Verderber, SN 

Auditing Committee Members: 
*3-year term expiring April 2022 P/Lt/C Eugene Johnson, AP 
*3-year term expiring April 2023 Garry Biggs 
3-year term expiring April 2024 To be nominated at Annual Meeting 

* Elected in a prior year - No Election Required in 2021
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Education 
Department

  Lt/C George Tracy, SN 
   Squadron Educational Officer 

All is well at the Education Department.  As I write this, it is 24 days until Spring.  They said that 2020 was the year 
from hell; 2021 is the year hell froze over. 

Speaking of weather, our Weather Course is moving right alone.  This week we will be covering hurricanes, 
hopefully none of which we will see this year, and we will be ending the course on March 16.   

We recently completed our first ever ABC Zoom class with 16 successful graduates.   We complied with all NASBLA 
(National Association of State Boating Law Administrators) and USPS on-line course requirements, which includes 
monitoring of the final exam by computer camera.  Teaching via Zoom presented several challenges, but based on the 
final grades, both the students and instructors overcame them.  The class average on the final exam was 90.  
Interestingly, 90 is about 12 higher that the approximate average age of the four instructors.   This tells us two things:  
one, you can teach old dogs new tricks and two, maybe we need to get some new and less experienced instructors.  
Seriously though, this course represented the best of a Captree group effort by our instructors: Gene Johnson, Charlie 
Virga, Bob Silz and me; our marketing and PR folks: Michael Richter, Len Schiede, Garry Biggs, Frank Verderber, 
and Mike Mercurio; and most important our technical support: Jerry Cappa and Michael Richter.   

Another 5-week ABC Zoom class will begin on Tuesday, March 30.  Please do all you can to make others aware of 
this course.  They can contact Michael Richter at 516-526-8177 to register. 

Although Spring is not here yet, we are already thinking about our Fall course offerings.  In addition to ABC, we are 
tentatively planning to offer Boat Handling beginning in late October.  Boat Handling, which replaces the old 
Seamanship course, is the first of the advanced grade USPS courses.  It has been redesigned into six classes, followed 
by a final examination.   

Rules of the Road:  A Practical Approach 
Confidence in Docking and Undocking:  Slow-Speed Maneuvering 
Boating with Confidence:  Handling Your Boat Underway 
Anchoring with Assurance:  Don't Get Carried Away 
Emergencies on Board:  Preparation to Handle Common Problems 
Knots and Line Handling:  The Knots You Need to Know 

Each of these can also be taken individually as a seminar.  At the next few Captree meetings, we will be soliciting our 
members to ascertain interest in either the entire course or individual seminar(s).  They will also be offered to the 
general public.  We can teach this class either in a traditional classroom mode or via Zoom, or possibly a combination 
of both. Materials are available in the usual print format or as an E-book.  For more information on this course, check 
out the PowerPoint download available on the following link: 

https://www.usps.org/departments/13000/13000-educational-committees/13180/13180-boat-handling 

Teachers have a lot of class! 

George 
Squadron Educational Officer     
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Membership Chair Report       Lt/C Michael Richter, AP 
Each month I plan to “Highlight” a new member, Bridge member or an active squadron member. I am 
kicking this new endeavor off this month with the results of an interview I had with Captree’s newest 
member, Peter Teresco. 

NEW MEMBER SPOTLIGHT 

Pete Teresco 
My name is Pete Teresco. I live in Massapequa Park. My wife’s name is Rossie. I 
have 2 daughters, Jaclyn (30) and Jessica (27). 

My boat’s name is Ra-Sea;s Choice.  She’s a Tiara 3500 Open, 35’ with a

40’3” LOA. I’ve been boating for 5 years. 

My favorite boating activities are: Being out with friends, fishing, rafting up. 
I keep my boat docked at: Anchorage Yacht Club in Lindenhurst. 
My occupation is: Accountant. 

Towns I have lived in:  South Ozone Park, Queens and Massapequa Park. 

When I’m out on the water, you will find me here: Zach’s Bay, Tobay Marina, Robert Moses Marina, Coast 
Guard Cove, Fire Island. 

When I’m NOT on my boat, I’ll be doing this: Hanging with my family and friends. 

My favorite vacation spot is:  The Caribbean – 
any island will do! 

My favorite drink is:  Miller Light beer or 
Jameson and Ginger Ale, Mojito 

My favorite food is:  Steak 

My favorite ice cream flavor is:  Rocky Road 

My favorite piece of gear/equipment on my 
boat is: Engines – they get me where I want to 
go! 

The best time I ever had on my boat was the time………Every time I am on it! 

I’m hoping to get this out of becoming a member of the Captree power Squadron:  Meeting fellow boaters 
and going on boating trips with good people. 

I am more of an (check two) _x_ idealist  /  ___ cynic / _x_ optimist / ___ pessimist 

Do you enjoy making plans or being spontaneous? PLANS 

I can describe myself with these three words:  Family First Always – Family First was the name of my previous 
boat. 

What achievement are you most proud of? 
My children. 

Interview by Michael Richter 
Membership Chair 
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A note from Frank Verderber - Roster Publication Editor 
Welcome to our newest Captree Members.  All members and Associate members are asked to check 
their information listed in the Captree Roster issued again in January 2021.  If there are any additions 
or corrections that need to be made, please notify me by email at fverderber@optonline.net or phone 
(516-799-1778). 

New Captree Members - 2020 
John & Dyan Latini 
16 Rockaway Place 
Massapequa, NY 11758 
jjliny@yahoo.com 
dycaslat@yahoo.com 
Boat Name: The Fab Four 

Moataz (Mo) B. Ramadan 
& 
Safaa (Sophie) Meshref 
24 Garfield Place 
Lindenhurst, NY 11757 
moataz.b.ramadan@gmail.com 
s.meshref@aol.com
Boat Name: Mo-Tivation 

Rosaria Catania 
24 Canterbury Ct. 
Oakdale, NY 11769 
laxmom14@aol.com 

Peter Teresco 
20 Charles Street 
Massapequa Park, NY 11762 
taxman1959@yahoo.com 
Boat Name: Ro-Sea’s Choice 

Associate Members - 2020 
John & Maria Allison (Great So Bay) 
21 Fairview Road West 
Massapequa, NY 11758 
johntallison@me.com 
Boat Name: Fanta-Sea 

Laura Gill, AP & John Gill, AP (Jones Beach) 
31 Brewster Road West 
Massapequa, NY 11758 
lollygil@aol.com Boat 
Name: Livin The Dream  

P/C Henry Lynn, JN & Arlene (Hempstead Bay) 
10 Firethorne Lane 
Valley Stream, NY 11581 
lynn6996@aol.com 
Boat Name: Golden Girl 
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MARCH CELEBRATIONS 

BIRTHDAYS 

03-15 Larry Ross

ANNIVERSARIES 

03-03 Charlie & Fran Cooper

Please send Birthday & Anniversary information to 
Madelyn Virga at nanavirga@aol.com 
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Whew, we just came through January and February, both 
with terrible weather. I hope all that bad weather is behind 
us. I know March can come in like a lion and go out like 
a lamb but let us wish for lamb-like weather all month 
long, as nothing can be worse than what we have been 
having. 

National’s Annual Meeting was just held over a two-week 
period in February starting with opening remarks from the 
USPS Chief Commander on February 15th and ending 
with a cocktail party on February 26th, both virtual via 
Zoom. Between those two events were daily committee 
meetings and seminars, again all virtual via Zoom. In 
addition to me, both Mike Richter and Frank Verderber 
participated in some of those seminars and found them 
extremely useful.  “Virtual via Zoom” seems to be the 
norm today and maybe into the future. 

Before I get into March’s events, let me congratulate 
Captree as it will be celebrating its 70th Anniversary on 
March 19th. Congratulations Captree! 

There are two major events taking place in March, one at 
the District level and one in Captree, and both will be 
virtual via Zoom. The first event is District’s Spring 
Conference and Change-of-Watch on March 12th and the 
second is Captree’s Annual Meeting on Wednesday, 
March 24th.  What is the Annual meeting all about?  It is 
Captree’s elections of new Bridge Officers, Assistant 
Officers, Executive Committee Members’-at-Large and 
elected Committee members for Captree’s new fiscal year 
which runs from May 1, 2021 through April 30, 2022. 

Included in this edition of the LOG is the Slate of 
nominees who have stepped forward to lead and guide 
Captree through its next fiscal year.  For the first time in 
a long time, our Commander Carol Johnson will not be 
continuing as Commander.  Carol has served as Captree’s 
Commander for four one-year terms, in addition to 
stepping forward to lead us after Commander Lea Tracy’s 
passing.  We all extend a big Thank You to Carol !!!! 

As you can see from the Slate of nominees, there remains 
one position open on the Nominating Committee and one 
on the Audit Committee. Just yesterday, I expressed my 
interest in the Nominating Committee position.  If anyone 
is interested in the Audit Committee position, please let 
our Commander know. Serving on this committee 
requires auditing the Treasurer’s books periodically 
during the year or, as requested by the Executive 
Committee. 

Attending Captree’s Annual meeting via Zoom and 
casting your vote shows that you care for and have an 
interest in the future of Captree.  Remember, Captree is 
your squadron; it belongs to each of you.  What each of 
you put into Captree is what you will get out of it.  We 
have several members that have held this organization 
together in the past and continue working hard year after 
year to make it grow.  They need your help as they cannot 
do it by themselves.   

One of the ways to help is to promote our ABC boating 
classes, especially since all boaters will have to complete 
a safe boating class by January 2025.  We have another 
“America’s Boating Course” starting on Tuesday, March 
31st and running for 5 consecutive weeks.  All classes will 
be virtual via Zoom so there is no driving to and from a 
classroom in the dark.  This is our second ABC class this 
year.  The first class ran for 5 weeks during January and 
February and went extremely well considering it was our 
first attempt at teaching the ABC course via Zoom.  I have 
to thank George Tracy for putting it all together, and to 
Gene Johnson and Mike Richter who assisted George.  In 
addition, Gene & George both served as proctors along 
with Bob Silz and me. In fact, my assistance was from 
Florida. Technology is great! Not to be forgotten is Jerry 
Cappa who worked the Power Point slides and moved the 
curser to items that we wanted to highlight.  

Sixteen students took the final exam virtually and all 
passed with a combined grade of 90.6.  Logistically, 
students took the exam at home and then emailed their 
answer sheets to George for grading.  Then, I made their 
certificates here in Florida and emailed them to Gene 
Johnson who printed them. He also laminated a small 
wallet card indicting completion of the ABC course and 
mailed both the certificate and wallet card to them via the 
US Post Office. Seems like a lot of steps but it all went 
smoothly. 

Some other events taking place this month include the 
beginning of Daylight Savings Time on Sunday, March 
14th (set you clocks forward one hour Saturday night 
when you go to bed), St. Patrick’s Day on Wednesday, 
March 17th, and Passover and Palm Sunday on March 
27th and 28th.  

That’s all for this month. Remember, we need you to be 
part of this organization; take a job and be involved in 
support of Captree. 

Charlie Virga 

“BE INVOLVED & STAY INVOLVED” 
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